
By The Way
Term 1 Week 7, 2022

17 Troy Street, Emu Plains NSW Phone: (02) 4777 7200   Email:
OLOW@parra.catholic.edu.au Web: http://www.olowemuplains.catholic.edu.au

Our Lady of the Way Parish Weekend Mass times: Saturday Vigil 6pm, Sunday 8am and 9:30am.

Weekday Mass times: Tuesday 6.00pm, Wednesday, Thursday and Friday 9.00am,

All are welcome!

Principal’s Message

@ OLOW
Dear Our Lady of the Way Community

I would just like to take this opportunity to thank all the community members for your support over
the last week. It is so exciting to see the children returning to school and to see the sun. I ask that
you keep all those in our community who are in isolation due to the flood in your prayers.

Over the last couple of weeks we have had an opportunity to hear from our families at our
“Listening Conferences”. We will be also hosting a collaborative meeting with families of children
who have  Personalised Plans before the end of this term.

In addition to this opportunity, we have sent home our first round of work samples. The Key
Learning Area that was highlighted in this round was Religious Education. Our intention is that this
has been an opportunity for you to talk to your child about their learning. The next work sample
that will be sent home is Mathematics.

As a school last week we gathered as a community for Ash
Wednesday.  Ash Wednesday  is one of the most popular and
important holy days in the liturgical calendar. Ash Wednesday
opens Lent, a season of fasting and prayer.

Ash Wednesday takes place 46 days before Easter Sunday, and
is chiefly observed by Catholics, although many other Christians
observe it too.

Ash Wednesday comes from the ancient Jewish tradition of penance and fasting. The practice
includes the wearing of ashes on the head. The ashes symbolise the dust from which God made
us. As the priest applies the ashes to a person's forehead, he says: "Remember that you are dust,
and to dust you shall return." Alternatively, the priest may speak the words, "Repent and believe in
the Gospel."

Ashes also symbolise grief, in this case, grief that we have sinned and caused division from God.
Writings from the Second-century Church refer to the wearing of ashes as a sign of penance.

mailto:OLOW@parra.catholic.edu.au
http://www.hfgranville.catholic.edu.au


Priests administer ashes during Mass and all are invited to accept the ashes as a visible symbol of
penance. Even non-Christians are welcome to receive the ashes. The ashes are made from
blessed palm branches, taken from the previous year's Palm Sunday Mass.

(Source:https://www.catholic.org/)

Please phone the office on 47777200 to book in. If you know anyone who is interested in
coming to OLOW, please let them know.

https://www.catholic.org/


WONDERFUL NEWS - Congratulations Serafina Bessi

I received an email last week with exciting news and I am proud to share this with you all. Serafina Bessi, a
student from our school, participated in a community program named Kids Giving Back. Her dedication to
helping others during tough times truly illustrates the generous nature of our younger generations, and their
desire to be part of changing their community, and the world, for good.

The contribution of Serafina during the latest Covid wave and the December /January school holiday period,
has resulted in over 5000 meals, care packs and new backpacks of school supplies for those in need being
prepared and distributed. 11 charities were assisted as a result of this work which supports the homeless
and vulnerable in the community.

Serafina has undertaken these opportunities in her leisure time and program facilitators have been
unanimous in their praise for the enthusiasm and engagement of our young participant.

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION NEWS

Opening School Liturgy

Last Friday we had the opportunity to ask God’s blessing on our year together
during our Opening School Liturgy. The theme of our gathering was ‘Beacons of
Hope’. After the last two years of ‘dark times’, we would like to look to the future
with hope. Fr Michael spoke these words to all of the students, as their Student
Representative Councillors held up a candle, that was presented to each grade:

“May this candle be a symbol of hope for you. May you be hope-filled people
bringing life and joy through your words and deeds in your school community.”

Ash Wednesday

Pope Francis asked that Ash Wednesday be considered a day of fasting and
prayer for the people of Ukraine. At our Ash Wednesday Mass, that Years 3 to 6
attended, we remembered the Ukrainian people:

For the people of Ukraine, especially family and loved ones…
may God keep them safe and may they feel the love of the

world’s people united together.
Lord, hear us.

Please join us in keeping the people of Ukraine in your prayers.

Sacrament of Reconciliation

We keep in our prayers those children who celebrated the Sacrament of Reconciliation on
Wednesday March 9. We wish them and all who have helped to prepare them for this special
moment, every blessing.

Forgiving Father,
We ask you to be with these children as they begin their journey to know and

understand your forgiveness.
Open their ears, minds, and hearts to the teaching of your Son.

Fill them with the Spirit of love, peace, joy, and kindness.
Be with their parents and those who are leading their learning

and bringing them closer to you.
We ask this through Christ our Lord.



Silly Sock Day - Project Compassion

Our main fundraiser to support Project Compassion through the season of Lent,
will be a Silly Sock Day to be held on Friday March 18. You will be able to make
a donation on the QKR! App which you will find under ‘Fundraising’. You can
make a donation now or wait until Silly Sock Day. Please help to support some
of the most vulnerable people in our world.

PBS4L NEWS

On Friday 25th February, the whole school attended our Opening School Liturgy in the Church.
Prior to attending the liturgy, each grade discussed what the expected behaviours are when in
the Church. Here is an example of what the students in Year 1 and Year 6 came up with:

We would like to extend our congratulations to all students for showing expected behaviours whilst
entering and exiting the Church and during the liturgy.



CURRICULUM NEWS

MATHEMATICS

Talking is very important in our Mathematics lessons.

Talk Moves refers to discussion strategies to promote
equitable participation in a rigorous classroom
learning environment. Teachers and students can
both use Talk Moves to encourage participation
and engagement with maths content and
reasoning.

"Classroom talk is a powerful tool for both teaching
and learning. Rich, dialogic talk supports students in
making sense of complex ideas and builds
classroom communities centred around
meaning-making. 'Talk moves' are the tools used by
teachers to support rich, meaningful classroom
discussion in mathematics." (Source, NSW
Department of Education)

SPORTS NEWS
Zone Swimming Carnival
On Thursday 24th February, we had 24 children represent OLOW at the Nepean Zone Swimming
Carnival. We are very proud of the effort each child displayed and the great sportsmanship they
showed. Here are some photos of our swimming team, our relays and our Age Champions.

Congratulations to the following children who will be representing the Nepean Zone at the
Diocesan Carnival on March 11th:

Theo Cross, Max Roney, Matilda Renny, Eli Mills, Cohen Dyrka, Zachary Trigg, Ella Dwyer, Maddison
McGrath, Aisling Cremen, Audrey Edwards, Remy Cross, Sarah Fenning, Max Thompson, Patrick
Moran, Mia McGrath, Aiden Dyrka, Chase Bryan, Lara Dwyer, Ruby Murphy, Lola Troitson, Mikayla
Blazek, and Mason Benitez.



Cross Country
Due to the weather our Cross Country has been postponed to the 22nd of March. We are looking
forward to a great day of community spirit!

GENERAL NEWS

Links:
Visit the Child Safety Hub
Read the Child Safety Handbook

Consent
If you wish to change consent for the use of students’ image and/or works, please notify the
school in writing or request a new consent form.

Please note that children who do not have consent for photos will not be in any photos at OLOW,
so there will be no photographic record of their time at OLOW.

http://nsw.childsafetyhub.com.au/handbook/
https://issuu.com/associatedmediagroup/docs/cshb_2021_edition2_final?fr=sMTViNjQ2NzA0MjU


P and F Donation - Thank you!

The school would like to thank the P and F for their donation of $2300 to purchase resources for all
students in the school.  This donation will assist with our reading and spelling programs. This is an
initial donation and the P and F plan to donate the funds to purchase additional sets of these
resources



Date Event

Friday 11 March Diocesan Swimming Carnival

Friday 14 March K to 2 teachers working with Numeracy Teacher Educator

Tuesday 22 March School Cross Country

Wednesday 4 April Diocesan Cross Country

Friday 8 April Last day of Term 1








